STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

DEVELOPMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEES MEETING

June 21, 2021
A joint meeting of the Development and Finance Committees of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at 11:00 a.m. on Monday, June 21, 2021, at Evergreen Conference Center, Stone Mountain Park, Stone Mountain, Georgia.
FINANCE COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT
Joan Thomas, Finance Committee Chairman 
Chris Collier, Finance Committee Member
Ray S. Smith, III, Finance Committee Member
DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT
Carolyn Meadows, Development Committee Chairman
Jeff Cown, Development Committee Member
Rey Martinez, Development Committee Member 
Chris Sanders, Development Committee Member
SMMA BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT
Roy Roberts, Finance Committee Member

OTHERS PRESENT
Abraham Mosley, SMMA Board Chairman
Bill Stephens, C.E.O.
Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance/Administration
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager 
Duane Studdard, Director of Operations and Planning
David Hill, Director of Public Safety
Members of the Public
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Rev. Mosley.
 Financial Update
Ms. Zimmerman reported that year-to-date revenues through May 31, 2021, were $2,784,771 compared to a budgeted amount of $2,144,400. Total operating expenses year to date were $2,450,506, compared to the budgeted amount of $2,844,632 The net operating profit before depreciation was $335,760compared to a budgeted loss of $677,232. The year-to-date deficiency of revenue over expenses was $1,405,030 compared to a budgeted deficiency of $3,026,217.

The statement of cash flows reflects net cash provided by operating activities of $544,271 year to date.  The net decrease in year-to-date cash and cash equivalents was $167,964.  The cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $12,937,297.

There are three capital projects in progress. The first is the East Mountain Street Path which has been completed. SMMA is collecting final invoices.
The second capital project in progress is the Stormwater Drainpipes with an estimated cost of $43,000.  Mr. Studdard said that they had an engineering study completed for the project.
The third capital project in progress is the Stormwater Infrastructure Repair/Replacement with an estimated cost of $1,253,000.

A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Sanders, and unanimously approved to accept the financial statements as presented. 
Discussion of Logo Design Options

Mr. Stephens discussed the Logo designs with the Board. Mr. Stephens said that there was no real consensus concerning the samples. The Logo that was an actual picture of the mountain was liked the most. 


Mr. Martinez liked the Logo with the mountain and covered bridge. Mr. Sanders thought that people might not understand or know the history of the coverage bridge. Mr. Smith agreed with Mr. Sanders and said he thought the actual picture of the mountain was the best option. Mr. Smith said that his only concern was if that was the best picture of the mountain. Mr. Smith said that if Mr. Stephens could get a better picture of the mountain that would be his choice. 
Ms. Meadows and Ms. Thomas agreed with Mr. Smith. Mr. Stephens mentioned that the picture would be hard to print on some things. Mr. Stephens said that he would have the company show SMMA what it would look like if you tried to change the scale and print it on different surfaces.  Mr. Stephens said he would come back to the Board with some other pictures and how they would look on different items.

Adjourn to Executive Session
Ms. Thomas made a motion to go into Executive Session and Mr. Smith seconded the motion. The committees unanimously approved the motion, and the meeting was suspended. Committee members, Mr. Stephens, Ms. Blihovde and Ms. Zimmerman remained in Executive Session. 

After Executive Session, the meeting reconvened and was adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

Notes taken by
Debbie Blihovde
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